# **ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL**

K: Karrie Gerow Ext:473

1/2: Cathy Sansom Ext: 472

3/4: Jennifer Workman Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

**7/8**: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar

Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian:

Tanya Robinson Ext: 470/475

#### **Educational Assistant:**

Valerie Shell born Brenda Wood Glenda Rac

**Resource Teacher:** 

Tracy Tyschinski

**Guidance Counsellor:** 

Lisele Lindsay



Thank you to the Erickson Legion members for coming to our Remembrance Day Service last Thursday. We are very proud of our students for their part that they had in the service. It was also nice to see parents and community members attend as well.



United Nations
Educational, Scientific and
Cultural Organization

Organisation des Nations Unies pour l'éducation, la science et la culture



133 Centennial Drive Box 8, Onanle, MB R0J 1N0 Phone: (204) 848-2402 Fax (204) 848-2182

Pamela Ryznar, Principal

### **Upcoming dates:**

## November 13th, 2018

Friday, November 16th ~ Onanole Parent Group Hosting a Games Night. 6:30-8:30pm

Thurs & Fri. November 22nd & 23rd ~ Parent Teacher Int

Friday, November 23rd ~ Farm to School Orders will be ready for pick up.

### Looking Ahead.....December Dates

Christmas community hot lunch Thursday December 13th.

Christmas Concert Wednesday, December 19<sup>th</sup>.

Kids Can Shop Thursday, December 20<sup>th</sup>.

### Onanole Parent Group...Coming up this Week!!

~Parent group meeting Thursday November 15th 7:00pm



~Family Game Night~
Hosted by the parent group Friday, November 16th
6:30-8:30pm, Onanole School
Bring a favorite board or card game to play with
others. Parents must accompany children for the
event.



The Bag It Up Manitoba count took place on Friday, Nov. 2nd. The staff and students gathered in their community groups and started counting the heaps of plastic. Our

final count was.....3832 bags!!

Another successful haul!!

# **KINDERGARTEN**

Hello everyone! We have been busy working on letters of the alphabet. Last week we worked on the letter I. We talked about who in our class had a name that started with the letter I. We also did Jolly Phonics, rainbow letters and made the letter with Playdoh. This week we will be learning about the letter C.

In math we have been working on making AB patterns. We have used lots of different manipulatives in the class. See if your child can make a pattern with items from home. See you at parent teacher interviews next week!

Ms. Gerow

# UBRARY NEWS

Library Days
Day 1 Grade 3/4
Day 2 Kindergarten
Day 5 Grade 5/6

Day 6 Grade 1/2

Thank you to the Grade 1/2 class for making their ,"Why I Wear A Poppy", shirts. The Legion Members enjoyed reading them.



# Grade 1/2

We have started a new Science unit. We are learning about Solids and Liquids. If your child did not do their Science homework on the weekend please help them to do it tonight. This unit will have us doing lots of fun experiments. In Math we continue to practice our forward and backward counting by 1's, 2's, 5's and 10's so any extra practice with this at home would be helpful. The grade 1's are working on learning their doubles to 12 while the grade 2's need to know doubles to 20.

On Friday, Nov. 16th the Parent Council is hosting a Family Games Night at the school. This should be a fun night to meet other families in our community.

Parent Teacher interviews will be on the evening of Thursday, Nov. 22 and the morning of Nov. 23rd. Please fill out the forms coming home today to request a time that works for you.

Our next Library class is this Friday, Nov. 16th.

Have a wonderful week! Mrs. Sansom

### Onanole Wild Pride Wear!

Orders are open today until Monday November 25th. There are new items and colours since we last ordered. All ordering is done online. There are sizing samples available at the school for most of the items.

Orders for under 14

https://onanolewild14andunder.itemorder.com/

Orders for 15 and older

https://onanolewild15andover.itemorder.com/







Grade 3/4 Grade 5/6

I hope everyone enjoyed their weekend. The students did a great job at the Remembrance Day Service last week. They were reverent and respectful as they recited their poems and sang with the choir.

Just a reminder that next week report cards will be sent home on Wednesday November 21st. Parent/Teacher Conferences will be on Thursday the 22nd from 5pm-8pm and on Friday November 23rd from 9am- 12pm. Interviews will be 15 minutes long. Please fill out the form that Tanya is sending home and return it ASAP. I am not available to meet outside of these times until after November 30th, so please try to make it during the available conference times.

Thank you for helping your child to remember to complete and return their Big Life Journal. The discussions have been great as the students share their ideas with each other. Week 4 will be sent home today. Please work on these over the week and **RETURN on MONDAY NOVEMBER 19th** 

Have a great week. Jennifer Workman I hope everyone had a great weekend. We would like to thank the Erickson Legion members for coming to our Remembrance Service last Thursday. The kids did a very good job with their presentations during the service.

#### Here is what we are up to in class:

<u>**ELA**</u> – Literacy Choices, Novel Study and Story Final Drafts

<u>Math</u> – Long Division

**Science** – Properties of Air

<u>Social Studies</u> – Manitoba Becoming a Province

<u>Phys. Ed. & Health</u> – Omnikin, Volleyball, Low Organized Games and Acitivity Tracking

### **REMINDERS:**

Book Orders – Wednesday Final Draft of Story – Wednesday Spelling Unit – Thursday Novel Section 3 – Friday TUSC – Next Monday

Have a great week. S. Stephenson











## Grade 7/8 News...

Well hello winter! Mother Nature sure doesn't want to give us any breaks.

#### **Around the Classroom**

<u>7 Math:</u> continuing working with fractions, looking at subtracting fractions using models and number lines.

<u>8 Math:</u> Quiz this Wednesday on dividing fractions and order of operations, then we will begin our unit on linear equations.

<u>Science:</u> beginning our 2<sup>nd</sup> unit on water, by looking at the main differences between fresh and salt water.

<u>Social Studies:</u> wrapping up our unit looking at Agrarian and Hunter/Gatherer societies, final test this week Thursday. Then we will begin our next unit on Ancient Egypt.

<u>French:</u> working with our vocabulary to write a poem and do a magazine treasure hunt.

<u>Health:</u> discussing the social emotional changes that occur during puberty.

Have a great 2 weeks look forward to seeing you next week at interviews.

Mrs. Tyschinski

<u>ELA</u>- We are continuing with the read aloud book – Refugee by Alan Gratz in Readers Workshop. Students have been making connections to their reading, working on their sketch notes as they listen to the novel and they are also working hard at their narrative pieces.

<u>Art-</u> We will be looking deeper at the principles of design this week with a project that looks at value using color. Students finished up their 1 point perspective drawings last week

<u>**PE-**</u> we are continuing with our study of volleyball in PE.

<u>Spirit Groups</u> – This week we will be focusing on the teaching of Respect and our teaching on Friday, by the wolves, will be on Humility.

### **Upcoming dates:**

Games night – Nov.16th

Parent Teacher interviews next week Thursday evening and Friday Morning. We look forward to meeting with you all.

Parent Council Meeting at 7:00 pm Nov. 15th.

Have a great week. Mrs. Ryznar

### Jr. High Volleyball News

Practices~ Tues. Nov 13th 4pm-5:15 Wed. Nov. 14th 12:15-12:55

Mon. Nov. 19th 4pm-5:15 Wed. Nov. 21st 4pm-5:15



